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RECORDED

June 22, 2017

TO: The City Council
RE: Section 17-25 Request — 740-750 Moody Street

Dear Councillors:

The Water/Sewer Division has investigated and determined that the sewer service
lateral at 740-750 Moody Street is broken in the public section of the sewer lateral. As a
result there have been frequent sewer backups at the location requiring multiple
responses from the Water/Sewer Division and also rendering a restroom at the location

unusable.

During 2016, Moody Street was paved and while the five year moratorium is still in
effect, | respectfully request that the selected contractor, D’Allesandro Corporation, be
permitted to excavate the roadway and perform the necessary work to fix the damaged
sewer line. The sewer lateral to be repaired will remain in the same trench. The repair
work and subsequent resurfacing will be performed in accordance with Section 17-25 of
the General Ordinances.

Attached is a copy of a memo that was received from the City Engineer. Mr. Casazza
will be available to answer questions concerning this request.

Sincerely,

e

annette A. McCarthy
JAM/ccb
Enclosure
cc:  Stephen Casazza
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CITY OF WALTHAM
Engineering Department

Stephen A. Casazza, P.E.

City Engineer
MEMORANDUM
To: Jeannette A. McCarthy, Mayor
From: Stephen A. Casazza, P.E., and City Engineer SAC
Date: June 13, 2017
Re: Request for Permission to Excavate — 740-750 Moody Street
Copy: Paul Centofanti, City Auditor

Ginny Bergin, Assistant City Auditor

The Water-Sewer Department has investigated and determined that the sewer
service lateral at 740-750 Moody Street is broken in the public portion of the
sewer line. This breach in the pipe is causing frequent sewer backups at the
location requiring several Water-Sewer Department responses, and has rendered a
restroom there unusable.

Moody Street was paved in 2016, and is therefore under the 5-year excavation
moratorium. I request that the contractor that has provided a quote for this
project, D’ Allessandro Corp., be permitted to excavate the roadway and perform
the necessary work to fix this damaged sewer line. All repair work and
resurfacing will be performed under the provisions of Section 17-25, Article
#33465, amended 6-13-2016. The lateral will remain in the same trench as the

original pipe.

I am available to answer any questions regarding this request.

SAC/jhm

Engineering Department
119 School Street
Waltham MA 02451
TEL: (781) 314-3830 FX: (781) 314-3844
scasazza(@city. waltham.ma.us



